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On 26 August, “Sky Dragon” participated in the Sunshine 
Dragon Boat Race in Kwun Tong Promenade (Invitational Cup 
of the Buildings Department), and won the third place in the 
Silver Cup.

On 28 August, the Director of the Executive MBA Programme 
of CUHK, Professor Chan Chi-fai, shared with Observatory 
staff ways to analyse the ever-changing environment and build 
specific and creative strategies using strategic thinking.

On 8 October, the Permanent Secretary for Commerce and 
Economic Development Bureau (CEDB) (Commerce, Industry 
and Tourism), Ms Lee Man-ching, JP, and the Deputy Secretary 
(Commerce and Industry) 2, Mr Gary Poon, and other staff from 
CEDB visited HKO.

On 6 October, Friends of the Observatory held interviews for 
volunteer guides who were attracted by a recent recruiting drive.

On 27 October, Friends of the Observatory docents guided 
members of the public on a visit to King’s Park Meteorological 
Station.

On 12 October, a delegation from North District Council visited 
HKO.

On 14 and 15 June, Assistant Director of the Hong Kong 
Observatory, Mr Lai Sau-tak (second from left), and Scientific 
Officer, Mr Hui Tai-wai (first from left), visited the National Time 
Service Center of the Chinese Academy of Sciences.
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